June 7, 2016 Council Meeting

City of Oronoco

Special Public Hearing and 

City Council Meeting Agenda

June 7, 2016
6:30 PM

I. Call to Order: Mayor Kevin McDermott called the meeting to order.
II. Roll Call:  Member present: Mayor Kevin McDermott, Councilor Beau Hanenberger, Councilor Trish Shields, Councilor Ryland Eichhorst, Attorney Fred Suhler, Engineer Joe Palen, Clerk Sandy Jessen, and Councilor Skyler Breitenstein entered meeting by Skype.
III. River Park: Mayor Kevin McDermott; it was apparent at the last meeting that a step back needed to be taken and look at other avenues. Councilor Beau Hanenberger; agrees, the road and well are two separate things and am still open to relook at the well; if that is what others would like to do. We were not the ones to close it; we felt closing it was our only choice. Councilor Trish Shields; I wanted to take that route in the first place but Mr. Jech shut us down and left no option. If there is a way to negotiate; it may be the best possible resolution. If Mr. Jech is willing to. That may be the next step to see if he interested. I believe they are separate issues. Councilor Beau Hanenberger; we do need a backup well and if we can make it work. Councilor Trish Shields; we need to see if he will negotiate, and it is a worthy cause. Councilor Beau Hanenberger; a third party negotiator? Councilor Trish Shields; ask Sandy’s thoughts on the meeting. Councilor Skyler Breitenstein and Councilor Trish Shields did well at keeping it level and non-emotional. Councilor Ryland Eichhorst; I have been forthcoming purchasing a second well and it has been on the agenda since 2007. It was part of the study and it was part of the 2009 public hearings. When it talks about the well trunk well improvements and upgrading the wells that have been upsized. It is an issue that has been out there. For whatever the just price is; it is a win win. The assessment hearing had proved we should not be assessing the residents; this is the right time to do it. Councilor Skyler Breitenstein was able to connect. Mayor Kevin McDermott reviewed the meeting so far about the legal or possible negotiations with Mr. Jech. Councilor Skyler Breitenstein; when Councilor Trish Shields and I met; it was our hope to reach a resolution. I think our feeling was at the time it may not be possible; if we could get both the roads being done first that was the best of the alternatives. It didn’t make sense to not get a well and possibly not the roads. When Mr. Jech came back as his final offer we felt in unison that he there didn’t appear any negotiating room and we should explore that. Mayor Kevin McDermott; I think we will go ahead and close the meeting. Attorney Fred Suhler; it is unclear; you haven’t resolved the roads you should table the assessment and look at other options. You can defer a decision but you have to make a decision on the project.  If City Council doesn’t have 4 votes to do the project and that would kill it. Mayor Kevin McDermott; when the meeting was called it was to reevaluate it and look at other options, whether be the legal route or possible purchase of well. Attorney Fred Suhler; I want to keep the record clear. Mayor Kevin McDermott at the meeting discussed the meeting would cover both the roads and well. Councilor Trish Shields; it was clear. Attorney Fred Suhler; you need to decide to whether to close or table the roads.  Councilor Ryland Eichhorst; is there a time limit for tabling the motion? Councilor Trish Shields motioned table the assessment until we hear from Mr. Jech on whether he is willing to negotiate the price of the well, Councilor Beau Hanenberger; second. Discussion: deadline? It is not necessary. Ayes: Councilor Ryland Eichhorst, Councilor Beau Hanenberger, Councilor Trish Shields, Councilor Skyler Breitenstein, Naye: Mayor Kevin McDermott, motion carried. Mayor Kevin McDermott; motioned we will move into closed session at this time. Councilor Trish Shields second all in favor, motion carried.
IV. Closed Session: Mayor Kevin McDermott opened the closed meeting. Mayor Kevin McDermott; in summary the City council discussed approaching Mr. Jech with potential negotiations or meeting with a mediator to discuss possible purchase of the well and the conditions required by both parties.
V. Adjournment: Councilor Beau Hanenberger motioned to adjourn Mayor Kevin McDermott second; all in favor, motion carried.
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